
Thunderbird Update – May 19, 2022 
 

Dear Johnson Families, 

This is our last weekly update for this school year. So many 
exciting things happening these last few days of school. Thank you 
to our amazing parents for helping support us.  
 
 

Family Fun Night moved indoors – Friday, May 20  

Field Day moved to – Monday, May 23 

The Family Fun Night is still on Friday, May 20th from 6:30-9:30 pm or when the movie is 
over and has been moved indoors. As you know, we needed to move Field Day to 
Monday, May 23rd due to the weather forecast on Friday.  Monday does look rainy, but it 
will be much warmer. We sincerely appreciate your understanding and attempts to work 
with us as we try to add as much fun as possible for the students at the end of the year. 

We've created NEW signups as we realize these changes really do impact schedules. If 
you signed up to help with Field Day and/or Family Fun Night previously, you will need 
to sign up again.  

Sign up for Family Fun Night - Friday May 20 

Sign up for Field Day - Monday May 23 

Thank you, as always, for your continued support! Without our incredible community, 
events like these just wouldn't be possible.  

 

Lost and found  

Our Lost and Found area is overflowing with items that need 
to be claimed. Items will be displayed on tables in front of 
the school next Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, both 
before and after school.  Items remaining on the last day 
of school will be donated to a local charity.  

 

Library Closed for Summer Break – Fines are Due 

The library is now closed for this school year. Lost book/fine notices have been sent out. 
If you have questions, please reach out to Mrs. Slocomb.  

Mrs. Slocomb, Library/Media – Contact: liz@psdschools.org or 970-488-5057. 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F508054FA8AD2DAAFD0-family1&data=05%7C01%7Ctcrewdso%40psdschools.org%7Cbd06ed4579404c3cd89908da38d38b30%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637884778478034274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zaHd78WvJxuKe9I8vMc5HcvdhNW94J1O7scWjC2AYjw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F508054FA8AD2DAAFD0-field1&data=05%7C01%7Ctcrewdso%40psdschools.org%7Cbd06ed4579404c3cd89908da38d38b30%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637884778478034274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dq5uMT%2BA5cMzB9tFn%2F%2FgksT1CR7CtkjWo8f3F59YN1c%3D&reserved=0
mailto:liz@psdschools.org


From the Health Office – End of Year Medication Pickup 

Medications cannot be sent home with students at the end of the school year.  
 

• Parents must pick up all medications on or before the last day of school. 
Medications must be picked up by the end of the school day (noon).   

• If medications need to be picked up before the last day of school, make 
arrangements with the school nurse or health tech.  

• Emergency or as-needed medications (Epi-pens, Tylenol, Inhalers, etc.) must 
also be picked up.  

• The school nurse will follow state health department procedures and all 
medications not picked up will be disposed of properly.  

• If medications will be brought back to the school in the fall, you may obtain a 
medical permission form from the health tech in your school, or on the PSD 
website.  

If you have any questions, please contact the health office at 970-488-5004.  
 

 
 

5th Grade Promotion Ceremony – Wednesday, May 25th  

The planning for the 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony is complete! 
The celebration begins at 9:30 a.m. outside (weather permitting) on 
our South field between Johnson and Webber MS. Refreshments 
will be served immediately after the ceremony. Thank you to all the 
generous parents for their contributions. Those items can be 
dropped off at the main office next Monday or Tuesday. Thank you 
again for your generosity in donations and volunteering your time.  

Thank you for your support in making this a special event for our 5th grade students and 
families. It’s a big step to be moving on to middle school and we wish them all the best! 

Andrea Evans, 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony Coordinator 

 
 
LAST Day of School 
 
The last day of school for students in K – 5th is Wednesday, May 25th. School will release 
at 11:58 a.m. Please plan accordingly for your students to be picked up or arrive at 
home early. Our bus will run as normal – but arrive 3 ½ hours earlier than normal. No 
lunch will be served on this day.  
 
 
 



1st Day School Supplies – Order NOW for next fall! 
 
 
Back to school shopping for next year right now... Are you kidding me? Let me remind 
you of the chaos that comes with last minute back to school shopping in the summer. 
Why not shop on-line with 1stDaySchoolSupplies.com versus in-line at Wal-Mart, Target 
or Staples? In just a few clicks, you will get the exact supplies your teacher requested 
without the risk and aggravation that comes with shopping last minute at big box 
retailers. 
 
Order Now --> http://1stdayschoolsupplies.com/kits.php?sid=18800 
 
Please contact Shalese at 970-420-0616 or Shalesep48@gmail.com with any questions. 
 

 
 

School Supply List – 2022/23 

If prefer to shop for your student’s school supplies – our school supply list for next 
school year is available on the Johnson website and posted on the main doors at 
Johnson. 

http://click.email.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/?qs=f78d01cd7e34d03b996d2c58ecbcec89d10609e1a4e6d505a4005063a679ee2c514177527b485126f9af3d3098745c96442e902344dd01f6
mailto:Shalesep48@gmail.com
http://click.email.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/?qs=23b37b8c5eec5434360b022b7ef021ae67129b2b8a6537a851163c66022b46d1be1c8d8140d747e2027931d2e347848f92e527d552ca61d2


Fueling up Kids with Free Summer Meals! 

Summer vacation is right around the corner.  Even though 

kids may not be in class, they can still power their minds 

and bodies with a nutritious meal.  Poudre School District 

Child Nutrition is feeding kids this summer…for free!  Any child, age 18 or younger, in Larimer 

County can receive free meals this summer from May 31 – July 29.  There will be no meal 

service on July 4th. 

Meals will be provided to all children at no charge and are the same for all children regardless of 

race, color, national origin, sex, age or disability, and there will be no discrimination during the 

meal service.  This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

• Linton Elementary  4100 Caribou Dr.  80525 11:30 am – 12:30 pm 

• Putnam Elementary  1400 Maple St.     80521 12:00 pm – 12:30 pm 

 

Johnson Calendar of Events  

May 
19 9:00 – 1:00 2nd Grade Field Trip, Butterfly Pavilion 
20 6:30 – 9:30 pm JPTO Family Fun Nigh 
23  

9:30 – 11:30 am 
1:00 – 2:45 pm 
9:00 – 11:15 am 
11:30 – 12:15 
1:45 – 3:15 pm 
2:00 – 3:00 pm 
6:30 – 7:30 pm 

Johnson Field Day – All Grades 
• 3rd – 5th Grades 
• K – 2nd Grade 

Kindergarten Field Trip, Harmony Library *walking 
Kindergarten Picnic, Westfield Park 
1st Grade Field Trip, Westfield Park 
5th Grade Kickball Game 
JPTO General Membership Meeting, Media Center 

24 9:15 – 9:45 am 
11:30 – 12:20 

Meet the Teachers at your next Grade Level Time 
5th Grade Promotion Rehearsal 

25 9:30 am 
10:30 – 11:30 am 
11:58 am 
 
12:20 – 3:30 pm 

5th Grade Promotion Ceremony 
3rd Grade Field Trip, Westfield Park 
Early Release - Last Day of School –  
No Lunch served on this day.  
5th Grade Pool Party – NON School Sponsored  

 

Quick Links 

• Johnson Elementary Website 
• PSD Schools Parent Website 
• District News 
• School Meal Information/Menus 
• PSD School Calendars & Schedules 
• PSD 2022-23 K-12 Student/Teacher Calendar 

https://joh.psdschools.org/
https://www.psdschools.org/schools/parents
https://www.psdschools.org/community/district-news
https://www.psdschools.org/programs-services/school-meals
https://www.psdschools.org/your-district/calendars
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/Calendars%20and%20Schedules/2022-23/22-23%20K-12%20Student%20Calendar_Final-revised031022.pdf


In case you Missed it 

Free and Reduced Meal Program 

It’s not too late to apply for the Free & Reduced Meal Program for this school year.  By 
doing so your student’s approval to the program carries over for the first 30 days of 
next school year.  Also, there are advantages to being on this program with discounts 
given throughout our community for student summer programs.  Check out 
fcgov.com/reducedfee website for more information.  The before and after school 
program, AlphaBest, also gives a 15% discount. Apply on-line at 
www.myschoolapps.com. Please note that August 1, 2022, is the first day you can apply 
online for the 2022-2023 school year. Families do have to apply each school year unless 
they receive a letter stating otherwise. 

 

Registration for kindergarten is now open, start here. 

Kindergarten is an exciting and important first step on your student's educational 
journey. In PSD, you'll find students are supported in many ways with caring teachers 
and staff, positive school, and classroom culture, as well as a collaborative, safe and 
welcoming learning environment. 

Kindergarten offers: 

• Small class sizes 
• Structured, rigorous, play-based curriculum 
• Kindergarten is free  
• Social and emotional learning experiences 

Children must be 5 years old on or before Oct. 1, 2022, to be registered for kindergarten 
in the 2022-23 school year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.myschoolapps.com/
https://www.psdschools.org/kinder


PSD now accepting Bus Requests for the 2022-23 School year 

Poudre School District aims to transport as many students as possible to and from 
school. To ensure that families needing transportation receive this service, riders must 
now apply for busing each year, even if they’ve had bussing before.  
 
Families may request transportation online here. Submitting a request is not a 
guarantee of services. Even with ongoing recruiting efforts and the hiring of additional 
bus operators, PSD is still busing fewer students than in previous years because of a 
reduction in routes due to the ongoing driver shortage. 
 
What you need to know when submitting a request 

• Transportation will be provided automatically to all 
students who qualify for transportation through the 
Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA), the 
McKinney-Vento program, or foster placement. 
Students who meet these criteria need NOT apply. 

• Busing is NOT provided for students who attend a school of choice or PSD-
authorized charter school. If your student is eligible for busing at their 
neighborhood school but is switching to a school of choice, they will not receive 
busing.  

• Alternate bus requests will not be accepted for students in the walk area or for 
multiple addresses. 

• PSD is opening the new Wellington and Timnath middle/high schools in August.  
o Incoming freshmen and sophomores who currently attend Poudre High 

School or Fossil Ridge High School but live in the Wellington or Timnath 
attendance areas will not be eligible for busing to Poudre or Fossil. 

After you submit a request 

• Families will be notified around the week before school starts if their student is 
scheduled to receive busing starting the first day of the 2022-23 school year. 

• Bus-eligible requests submitted by July 15 should be ready for the start of school. 
Bus-eligible requests submitted after July 15 may not be approved until after the 
first day of school. 

• Students who do not ride their assigned bus for two consecutive weeks may be 
removed from the bus route to make space for other eligible students. 

Questions? Visit the Transportation FAQs webpage or email 
busrequest@psdschools.org.  
Thank you for your partnership. It is our honor to safely transport your student.  
  
Sincerely,  
Poudre School District Transportation 

https://busrequest.psdschools.org/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FpCEZExkO1ntjC9IdNlm_-Q~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRkPx7vP0REaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHNkc2Nob29scy5vcmcvc2l0ZXMvZGVmYXVsdC9maWxlcy9QU0QvcG9saWNpZXMvRUVBQS5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmJdb-tdYpiwe8pSF3RjcmV3ZHNvQHBzZHNjaG9vbHMub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=04%7C01%7Ctcrewdso%40psdschools.org%7Cebc67bc3b30e4afc309c08da218dfee0%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637859190996328753%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=B7Ud7pupsxMai0DlUDClD%2BVsteiJV6Qr572UCNQOqY4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FAQvDRFUweENeteJRa_4Y-A~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRkPx7vP0RAaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHNkc2Nob29scy5vcmcvcHJvZ3JhbXMtc2VydmljZXMvdHJhbnNwb3J0YXRpb24vRkFRc1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYl1v611imLB7ylIXdGNyZXdkc29AcHNkc2Nob29scy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=04%7C01%7Ctcrewdso%40psdschools.org%7Cebc67bc3b30e4afc309c08da218dfee0%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637859190996328753%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=MAC9T5he%2Ba4LutqUTxOTy4yXB%2BjtI8qPeR%2FgtFashuQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:busrequest@psdschools.org


Health/Safety Protocols 
 
Here is a link to the most recent Health and Safety protocols in PSD: 
https://www.psdschools.org/2021-22-School-Year. 
 

Before/After School Enrichments 

Chess Wizards  

Chess Wizards is a premier chess education company providing fun, informative and 
challenging chess lessons to students. Chess Wizards teaches children many important 
life concepts, such as learning the ability to win graciously and accept defeat with 
dignity and sportsmanship. Students will be divided into groups according to their 
chess experience. At the end of this session, each student would have had the chance to 
participate in a mini-chess tournament. 

To register, please visit www.chesswizards.com/register. 

 

Kids Yoga by Family Balance Yoga 

After school kid’s yoga classes are back at Johnson!! Your child can come "zen out" on 
Thursdays from after school- 4:15 p.m. Students should meet their instructor by the 
flagpole. Once we are all together, we'll head back inside to the yoga room. We'll be 
stretching, strengthening, breathing, posing, and playing yoga games to promote great 
health, relaxation, coordination, anxiety-reduction, and most of all-FUN! If your child is 
stressing out about school, this class will be a perfect way to help them cope. 5-week 
class will meet on Thursdays. Class begins April 21st and will meet each week until May 
19th. Cost is $59/student. Space will be limited, so register today! To register head to 
www.familybalanceyoga.com, then click sign up, then choose the tab for kids yoga, 
scroll down to find the Johnson class. Email familybalanceyoga14@gmail.com with 
questions. See your kiddo on the mat soon!" 

 

Before and After School Childcare - AlphaBEST services at Johnson Elementary 

AlphaBEST Education offers before and after school childcare services to students at 
PSD schools. AlphaBEST which has been providing before and after school programs 
since 2005, serves approximately 30,000 students in 14 states. For information about 
rates, schedules and to register: AlphaBEST Portal 

For more information on AlphaBEST: About AlphaBEST 

 

https://www.psdschools.org/2021-22-School-Year
http://www.chesswizards.com/register
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.familybalanceyoga.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ctcrewdso%40psdschools.org%7Ce76d824e7f8248ea068608da13294f28%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637843365390351894%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=QjQAJJwq6TxIZK9Pf6Ppfm8zxCbQ6Dcjid5b%2Fa6Ldbw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:familybalanceyoga14@gmail.com
https://www.alphabest.org/poudreco/
https://www.psdschools.org/AlphaBest


The Poudre School District is committed to the policy that no otherwise qualified person 
shall be denied access to, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, 
or be subjected to unlawful discrimination under, any District program or activity on the 
basis of race, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, sex, sexual orientation, marital 
status, veteran status, age or disability.  District compliance with this policy shall be the 
responsibility of, and reports and complaints of discrimination based on these protected 
classifications should be directed to:  For District students and community members: 
Director of Student Services, 1630 South Stover Street, Fort Collins, Colorado 80525, 
phone: 970-490-3033; For District employees: Executive Director of Human Resources, 
2407 La Porte Avenue, Fort Collins, Colorado 80521, phone: 970-490-3620. 


